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February 16, 2023 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

The Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary, Public Service Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York 12223 

 

RE: Cancellation of Village of Sherburne Tariff – P.S.C. No. 1 - Electricity 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

The Village of Sherburne (“Sherburne”), a municipal electric utility owned and operated 

by the Village of Sherburne, New York, has decided to pursue power service from the New York 

Power Authority (“NYPA”) as a full requirements customer. Sherburne currently serves its 

customers under its tariff filed with the Public Service Commission (“Commission”), P.S.C. No. 

1 – Electricity. Sherburne commenced receiving power service as a full requirements customer 

of NYPA on January 1, 2023. Since Sherburne has begun receiving all of its power from NYPA 

for distribution and sale to Sherburne customers, the Public Service Law, and thereby 

Commission and Department of Public Service regulation, does not apply to Sherburne as of 

January 1, 2023. 

 

Sherburne’s tariff under NYPA remains identical to the current tariff on file at the 

Commission. Sherburne does not anticipate a change to its tariff and associated service schedules 

until a future rate redesign may be initiated with NYPA.  

 

Pursuant to Staff’s recommendation, attached is Sherburne’s Supplement No. 4 to P.S.C. 

No. 1- Electricity, which cancels Sherburne’s tariff in its entirety with an effective date of March 

23, 2023.  
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Newspaper publication of the tariff cancellation at the Commission will be made in 

accordance with the Commission’s regulations in the local newspaper for four consecutive 

weeks, on February 23, March 2, 9 and 16, 2023, and will file proof of publication with the 

Secretary to the Commission. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

        Travis DuBois 

        Village of Sherburne 

 

 

Cc:   Mayor William Acee  

 

 

Enclosure 
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